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We’ve celebrated the first day of Spring, Easter, our District      
Convention, and we will soon be observing our District Centennial 
Celebration, holding our Multiple District Convention, gathering for 
our Lions Centennial Celebration in Chicago and observing the end 
of my year serving as Governor of the greatest District!  It has been 
a wonderful year and I thank each one of you for making it so.  I 
know the next 2 1/2 months will fly by but I still have a lot to do;  

Clubs to visit, project kick-offs and installation of officers. 

We had a great Convention in Holland.  Our International Director 
guest, Bruce Beck from Minnesota was “Awesome”.  He was full of  

fun, enthusiasm and knowledge.  When I emailed ID Beck about our Crazy Sock Contest Friday 
night, he joined right in with crazy socks.  Thank you PID Esther LaMothe also for being there, it 
meant alot.  There are a lot of crazy socks out there and crazy Lions that were wearing them. Lion 
Lorenzo Morales from New Baltimore Lions won 1

st
 place and a $10 bill for originality in the Crazy 

Sock Contest.  He wore bright colors, crazy socks, not only on his feet but on his shirt.   The MOG 
(Mother of Governor) took 2

nd
 place and a $5 bill with fried eggs and egg shells on her socks.  

Hmmm, do you think it was fixed?   Thank you Lion Jim Lykins from Lake Orion Lions Club for    
creating the Governor and her HOG mannequins and a Raise the Barr to Success Limbo Bar.  I 
passed the stuffed Lion on to Lion Jim in appreciation.  Now Lion Jim can come up with someone to 
pass the Lion on to.  Thank you to Lion Wendy Kuechle from Wixom-Walled Lake Lions for        
decorating the Mixer and Banquet – oh and our bathroom.  Lion Wendy, Lion Jim Pettinato, Lion 
Angela Morgan and an unidentified Lion filled our bathroom with balloons. 
 
I want to congratulation District Governor Elect John Bingham, Jr., 1

st
 Vice District Governor Elect 

Jack Patton and 2
nd

 Vice District Governor Scott Berry.  (ID Beck nicknamed Scott – Screaming 
Scott.)   We have some great leadership coming up and I am sure we’ll have lots of fun.  



Earth Day was April 22 and, although it has passed, It is not too late to plan a simple environmen-

tal project and receive credit towards the Centennial Service Challenge.  Make a green statement 

during the month of April by organizing Lions, Leos, family and friends to walk the streets of your 

neighborhood and pick up litter.  Wear green, take photos of your group in action, and share them 

on social media on Earth Day to show how simple acts can have a big impact on the environ-

ment.  Remember to report your activities through MyLCI! 

 
Happy Easter to you and your family, 

 
Patti Barr 

Lion Lorenzo Morales of the New 

Baltimore Club won First Place in 

the Crazy Sock Contest.  Nicely 

done! 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=f40v09BPrFWrCTPlhSmnlA~~&pe=T43mMyVTy3lK3aG4YfhyRu835HXFb5A7hgROEAOkabgs6tIU-RIefm4egSQxZg_dBhQsvqaUzijnhbv5JM34vw~~


DGE John Bingham, Jr 
My Fellow Lions 
 
Thank-you, Thank-you, Thank-you for your 
support and for electing me as the Centennial 
Governor for District 11-A2 at our convention! 
There were nearly 200 in attendance in       
Holland, MI. and we all had a great time!  Next 
year our convention will be in Grand Rapids, MI 
at the totally redone Double Tree on 28th 
Street, just West off of I-96. It is scheduled for 
Friday April 6th thru Sunday April 8th. I will be 
hosting a hospitality room for those who arrive 
on Thursday, April 5

th
. 

 
As we enter our next 100 years we need to  
focus upon the youth who will be taking our 
place in this great organization and we must be 
sure that they are able to lead us into the next 
century of service.  We are here to help our   

community and fellow humans throughout the world. My goal is to retain and to grow our mem-
bership and to establish at least one new Leo`s club in our district. This will at least replace the 
Ferndale club with a new one in our district. 
 
I have been able to obtain a wonderful group of Lions to serve on my District Cabinet.  With the 
assistance of soon-to- be PDG Patti and my Cabinet Secretary Kimberly Thiede, we will be hold 
training for the new cabinet members and for club officers. One addition planned is to list the vari-
ous club treasurers in the roster book and to make the font larger (some of us are getting older 
and need stronger glasses, ha ha). 
 
I will be making a few changes to the roster book and changes to committee members. Out of 
about 1475 members, approximately 35 Lions submitted a request for an assignment on a com-
mittee. If you didn`t submit a request don`t be surprised or assume you were going to be on a 
committee if you`re not. Committee Chairperson or co-chairs will be required to submit a report on 
the committee`s activity at the region meetings. 
 
DGE John 



1VDGE Jack Patton 
I want to thank PDG Rich Pfeiffer and his    

Convention Committee for doing such a great 

job on this past District Convention.  It was 

great to have our own hospitality suites. My 

home club from Lake Orion  did a great job         

decorating our suite into a ‘70s theme. One 

room had a death scene complete with a body 

bag and a taped outline of a body on the floor. 

Another room was like the old days (1970s) in 

downtown Detroit when they had                  

international festivals.  We had the Polish fest 

room which featured great polish food and 

drink.  

The Friday night mixer with the Governor’s 

crazy sock contest was a good time, made 

even more enjoyable by DJ Mike with the lim-

bo music. Lion Peggy could not resist the limbo 

bar. Again, a great time was had by all! 

One of my jobs at this year’s convention was to be the host for both our guest speaker and for our spe-

cial guest, International Director Lion Bruce Beck. I had good and educational conversations about Lions 

stuff while driving from and to the airport. 

I have finished up all of my club visits, and I am now moving on to installing new club officers in June for 

the 2017-2018 Lionistic year.  Remember, our GLT Lion Kim will be running the Club Officer training in 

May and August, so keep an eye out for the dates. This training is open to everyone in the district, not 

just to club officers. 

Also, this is the time of year that you as Lions will be working on your club projects and will hopefully be 

getting great Lion exposure.  In turn, hopefully you can introduce Lionism to new prospective members. 

So, let’s have fun, and especially be safe if you are on the streets and roads.  



Reminder… 

Lion Leo and Lion Dave will be 

at all Region Meetings to collect 

used eye glasses.  Please bring 

your glasses in sealed boxes and 

without cases.  They also will 

collect any used hearing aids.   

Lioness Liaison  

Lorie Papa 



Many thanks to 

Lion Larry Cole, 

Membership 

Statistician, for 

providing this 

information.. 

The Clarkston Area Lions Club welcomes Sean Worden, sponsored by Daniel Wung. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Kathleen Platt, sponsored by Eileen Maciasz. 

The Eastpointe Lions Club welcomes Larry Furby, sponsored by Sonny Eplin. 

The Pontiac Lions Club welcomes Shirley Krentzen, sponsored by Sandra Roach. 

The Pontiac Lions Club welcomes Michael Christian, sponsored by Laurie Bishop. 

The Shelby Township Lions Club welcomes Justin Powell, sponsored by Jay Caldwell. 

The Ortonville Lions Club welcomes Nancy Campbell, no sponsor listed. 

The New Haven  Lions Club welcomes Tammy Fricke, sponsored by Pam Strunk. 



What Happens at Convention…... 

























Dear Fellow Lions Members:  

For those of you that don’t know the story (and many of you do) of my son’s medical journey these last six-

teen months I would like to take a moment and share a brief version of it with you. On January 4, 2016 my 

son, Joey, was diagnosed with Viral Dilated Cardio Myopathy. A virus attacked the left ventricle of his heart. 

After a week in one hospital he was transferred on January 13th to Henry Ford Hospital in downtown Detroit 

and put on life support. He was put in a drug induced coma that day and kept there for the next four weeks 

while the amazing team of doctors worked on saving his life. On January 20th, he had a LVAD (Left ventricle 

assist device) implanted. it is a mechanical heart. Also I forgot to mention that when he was put on life sup-

port they also informed us that his kidney and liver had shut down. Mine and my wife’s life came to a com-

plete stand still. You see nothing prepares you for something like this. 

 After Twenty-two IV’s, seven machines, kidney dialysis, four weeks in a coma, three open heart surgeries, 

25 days of in hospital rehabilitation so he could learn to walk and 118 days total- Joey was finally able to 

come home! Due to the extended time lying in bed he had damage to some nerves which lead to no feeling 

in his right leg from the knee down and he also has foot drop in both feet. He came home in a wheel chair. 

He worked his butt off in rehab determined to get out of the wheel chair and the walker. Come hell or high 

water he was going back to school in the fall at U of M. With heart pump and all he went back last fall and 

he is doing great. He still doesn’t have any feeling in the right leg and still has foot drop in both legs but he is 

headed in the right direction. At some point he will be listed on the heart transplant list. We just don’t know 

when. 

 So why am I sharing our personal family story with you? I am so thankful to have my company, Raymond 

James supporting my efforts in promoting awareness around heart disease and stroke through their partici-

pation and fundraising efforts. I am graciously asking you to please consider supporting my fundraising 

efforts as well. The American Heart Association will be holding its’s 24th annual event on Saturday, May 

20th on the grounds of Wayne State University and I would love for Raymond James to be there in full force 

to show our support in the fight against heart disease and stroke! Joey has been asked to be the speaker at 

this event to share his story. Can I please count on your support through one of the following? 1. Start your 

own Heart Walk Team under the Raymond James team - Just CLICK HERE and select Create a Team. 2. Con-

sider joining as a walker- you can CLICK HERE and join Team Joey as a fundraising walker. 3. Can’t join us? 

Would you be willing to CLICK HERE and make a donation to support my efforts? Thank you in advance for 

your anticipated positive response and support. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to reach 

out to me directly or you can reach out to our AHA staff partner, Dawn Barrack at dawn.barrack@heart.org. 

With heart, Philip Maniaci 




